March 28, 2025

President_

Sigma Chi

1423 E. First Street

Tucson, Arizona 85719

Dear President-:

The Dean of Students Office has received a referral from UAPD and the Greek Standards Board
alleging the involvement of Sigma Chi in violations of the Arizona Board of Regents Student Code
of Conduct.

On February 22, 2025, UAPD responded to the Sigma Chi fraternity house reference an
intoxicated individual in need of medical attention. UAPD was initially met with avoidance from
members. Upon entering the chapter house UAPD noted loud music and alcohol consumption,
though no event had been registered. Sigma Chi was referred to the Dean of Students Office for
alleged Code of Conduct violations.

Such behavior is in violation of the Arizona Board of Regents Student Code of Conduct, pertinent
parts of which are stated below:

Code of Conduct/15. Alcohol - Violation of Board or university rules or applicable laws
governing alcohol, including consumption, distribution, unauthorized sale, or possession of
alcoholic beverages.

Code of Conduct/22. Interference with UA Activities - Interfering with any university disciplinary
process, including but not limited to tampering with physical evidence or inducing a witness to
provide false information or to withhold information.

Code of Conduct/4. Other Published Rules - Violation of, or attempt to violate, other rules that
may be adopted by Board or by the university.



Code of Conduct/7. Failure to Comply - Failure to comply with the directions of university
officials or agents, including law enforcement or security officers, acting in the good faith
performance of their duties. This section is not intended to prohibit the lawful assertion of an
individual's fifth amendment right against self-incrimination.

Findings of violations of the aforementioned Student Code of Conduct may result in sanctions
imposed against you.

A copy of the Student Code of Conduct and the Student Disciplinary Procedures can be found at
the following:
Student Code of

Student Code of Conduct
Student Disciplinary Procedures

The Dean of Students Office has already received the following materials:
- UAPD Report Summary of the incident
- Your response to the allegations submitted to the Greek Standards Board

If you wish to provide additional information beyond what is listed above, you can do so by
emailing documents to scelayas@arizona.edu or meeting with me no later than_April 7, 2025. To
schedule a meeting, please go to https://calendly.com/scelayas/dos_meeting.

Any acts impeding the disciplinary process are prohibited. The University's "Student Anti-
Retaliation Statement" (https://policy.arizona.edu/human-resources/nondiscrimination-and-anti-
harassment-policy) prohibits retaliation against those who file complaints or otherwise participate in
the disciplinary process. Violation of this provision can result in penalties, including, but not limited
to, filing of additional charges under the Student Code of Conduct and to loss of recognition.

Please confirm that you have received this notification by emailing me at
scelayas@arizona.edu no later than April 1, 2025.

Failure to respond to this notice may result in a final decision being made in this matter.

| appreciate your immediate response.

Sincerely,

Stephanie Celaya-Serventi, Ph.D.
Senior Coordinator, Student Accountability

CC:



Greer Vinall, FSP Liaison
David Bina, Chapter Advisor

Michael Berger, Sigma Chi HQ





